
Pierpont Bay Community Council 
Board Meeting Minutes 

 
Date:   April 18, 2022 
Location:    Via Zoom 
Time:   7:00 PM 
Participants Present:   H. Stern T. Foley, D. Roundtree and K. Krieg  

 
7:00 PM - Meeting was Called to Order by Council Chair Howard Stern.  

Treasurer’s Report – Terry Foley reported the account balance is $5,884. 

7:02 PM - Police Report - Assistant Chief David Dickey presented the latest 28-day Ventura Police 
Crime Report for the Pierpont area – new reporting based on NIBRS statistics. There were 7 assault 
offenses; 20 property crimes; 16 society crimes for a total Group A crimes of 43.  
 
State Parks Update – Although Tyson Butzke was not in attendance, he did sent an email updating on 
three issues: State will be putting out lifeguard towers at the end of this month but won’t be staffing 
them until sometime in May;  the beaches are continued to be cleaned up and staff is working with the 
Police Department to tag and remove various homeless huts that have been built with debris along the 
lanes and the next major event that we will be having in the Park is the Mountains to the Beach 
marathon. 

       7:15 PM - Committee Updates 

STVR- Terry Foley reported that the City is preparing a proposal for a revised STVR ordinance and 
mediator Dave Ceppos will be brought in to facilitate the process. 

Beach- Kaycee Krieg had no new update. There was a Beach Clean-up on April with low attendance. 
The next one is scheduled on May 6. At 8:30 AM. 

 
Seaward Beautification - Dan Roundtree reported that he is working with city’s Economic Development 
Department to create a Pierpont Ambassador Program that would dedicate an employee two days a 
week to maintain lower Seaward (similar to Downtown Ventura). Funding of this program is still in the 
works but could be part businesses and part city. 

7:35 PM City Council Update – Joe Schroeder 

Deputy Mayor Joe Schroeder reported on the Interconnect Project as well the possibility of the City 
Ventura hosting the X Games. Joe also talked about the status of the Marina Park Water Pure Project 
and estimated timeline. Some residents expressed concerns about logistics and affects on impacted 
neighbors so Mr. Schroder suggested that Linda Sumansky be contacted to have future resident 
updates.  
 
8:00 PM – Meeting was adjourned by Howard Stern 



 

 

 


